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Temple Israel Bulletin 
June 2023 / Sivan - Tamuz 5783 

www.JewishDuluth.org 
 
 

“Temple Israel is a welcoming and vibrant center of Jewish life for our region, 
l'dor vador... from generation to generation” 

 

For the complete 
Temple Israel 

Calendar 
Click HERE 

 
 

 

 
 

FROM THE PRESIDENT:  
Last weekend we officially closed out the year for 
our Religious and Hebrew school with a Sabbath 
day picnic. On behalf of the membership I want to 
extend our gratitude, appreciation and admiration 
for our educators and volunteers who give of 
themselves to light the candle of Jewish learning 
and community to our future. As per Henry Adams, 
"A teacher affects eternity; he can never tell where 
his influence stops", I have always enjoyed thinking 
through that quote and today wonder what 
influence our teachers are and will have on our 
students. Thank you to you all! 
   
We have a lot happening at Temple! Coming soon 
is an opportunity to raise some money and 
shmooze with our fellow members at the .5K 
run/walk. Rain or shine we will shuffle around the 
block and tell tall tales of racing for our cause. I 
look forward to seeing you all there and am willing 
to lead a pre-walk stretching session. The ongoing 
book series, facility upgrades and the sounds of our 
band are collectively brightening our community 
and bring opportunities for you and your talents or 
time to take part. Come join us. --Bart 

📢📢 Calling all USHERS! 📢📢 

We are looking for congregants to sign up as 
ushers for Shabbat services. ANY Temple 

Israel member can usher, you need not be a 
board member. Click on the link below to sign 

up for a date or 2! 

Sign up to USHER HERE 

 

FROM THE RABBI'S STUDY:  
Throughout the month of June, we are in the Book 
of Numbers in our lectionary cycle of weekly Torah 
readings. This fourth book of the Torah, called 
“Sefer Bemidbar” in Hebrew, is probably my 
favorite of the five books. It contains beautiful 
prayers like the priestly blessing: 
 
“May the Eternal bless you and protect you! 
 
May the Eternal deal kindly and graciously with 
you! 
 
May the Eternal bestow divine favor upon you and 
grant you peace!” (Num. 6: 24-26) 
 
And it includes teachings about the importance of 
learning from everyone, as when Moses berates 
Joshua for wanting to jail the young upstarts Eldad 
and Medad for unauthorized prophesying: 
 

Weekly Schedule 
Join us for 

Torah Study Fridays at NOON via Zoom; 
and for in-person 

Shabbat Services Fridays at 6:00pm & 
Saturdays at 10:00am. Simulcast on Zoom 
Requests for the recurring Zoom links can 

be directed to the Temple Israel Office 
admin@jewishduluth.org 

Office Hours 
8:30am - 12:00pm 
Tuesday - Friday 

We are here to help 
(218) 724-8857 

admin@jewishduluth.org 
Please remember that proof of 

vaccination is required in the Temple 
Israel building. 

https://d.docs.live.net/5434b559509663c3/Documents/Documents/www.JewishDuluth.org
http://www.jewishduluth.org/calendar-1
https://signup.com/go/pvvTGCU
mailto:admin@jewishduluth.org
tel:(218)%20724-8857


Page 2 of 11 

“And Joshua son of Nun, Moses' attendant from his 
youth, spoke up and said, ‘My lord Moses, restrain 
them!’ But Moses said to him, "Are you wrought up 
on my account? Would that all the Eternal's people 
were prophets, that the Eternal put the divine spirit 
upon them!"  (Num. 11:28-29) 
 
And it contains the list of way stations through the 
forty-year wilderness journey through Sinai (Num. 
33: 1-49), a passage that has the feel of an 
incantation when chanted in Hebrew or read in 
English. Rashi and other commentators teach that 
the long list of starting and stopping points in 
Numbers 33 is there to remind us of God’s 
kindness and providence at each stage of our life 
journeys – a teaching that is very much near the 
heart of my own Jewish spirituality. 
 
But perhaps the profundity of the Book of Numbers 
can be most readily found in its very title. Not the 
English title, but the Hebrew title – “Bemidbar” 
 which means “In the wilderness” (or, more   [במדבר]
accurately, “In the wilderness of…”, the start of the 
noun phrase “Bemidbar Sinai”/ “In the wilderness of 
Sinai.” 
   
The word “midbar”/  מדבר (“wilderness”) is derived 
from the Hebrew root letters dalet-bet-resh/ דבר, a 
Hebrew root whose primary meaning is “speak.” 
(For example, “Ani medaber ivrit” [for a male] or 
“Ani medaberet ivrit” [for a female] is the way you 
say “I speak Hebrew” in Hebrew, and the word 
“dibbur” [ דיבור] means “speech” or “utterance.”)     
 
We are privileged and blessed to live in a part of 
the country -- in a part of the world -- that contains 
many beautiful areas of wilderness. I must admit 
that in thirteen years here I have not yet canoed in 
the Boundary Waters – though that is very much on 
my “to do” list – maybe this summer...  
 
And, to be honest, I’m not a hardcore wilderness 
camping sort of guy. But the beauty of Lake 
Superior, and Skyline Drive, and Amity Creek and 
the Munger Trail, and all the areas of natural 
beauty in the midst of which we live --- they still 
“speak” to me, and they inspire my own ability to 
“speak.” I imagine that that is true for many of you 
as well. 
 
I visited the Sinai Peninsula back in December 
1981, during my first trip to Israel when I was a 
college junior. I can well imagine how being in that 
midbar - that wilderness - could become connected 
in our ancestors’ understanding with the ultimate 

dibbur – the ultimate “speaking” -- that our tradition 
calls “Torah.” 
 
Now that summer is (finally!) approaching, I hope 
that each of us will have many opportunities to 
enjoy the wild beauty of our region – and of the 
world – and that these encounters with nature will 
enrich our connections with Torah as well. 
 
L’shalom, 
Rabbi David Steinberg 
rabbidavid@jewishduluth.org 
 
 
NEWS FROM RELIGIOUS & HEBREW 
SCHOOLS 
The school year has ended. I make my way 
through quiet classrooms sorting through 
workbooks, papers and other items students have 
left behind. I collect what might be useful to save 
for their studies next year and toss the rest into 
recycling and trash bins.  
 
I am sad but looking forward to summer break. I will 
be a part of these students’ lives again.   
 
It’s the other goodbyes teachers have to say that 
are harder.  
 
There are the unexpected ones when families 
move away and sometimes expected ones when a 
student quits the program. It’s unlikely that we will 
ever be a part of these students’ lives again.  
 
And there are the highly anticipated goodbyes -- 
when a student becomes a Bar/Bat Mitzvah or 
Confirmand. (Mazel tov to Zach Wallerstein who 
was confirmed in May, and to Lev Frank and Reva 
Polacsek who will read from Torah this summer.) 
We celebrate and take pride in these milestones 
our students reach. And sometimes we shed quiet 
tears. They will move on in their lives and grow in 
new ways we know longer get to observe first-
hand. But we will relish those sacred moments we 
once shared in the classroom.   
 
I had the privilege of having some of my former 
students return this school year to help run the 
Purim Carnival games and activities and judge 
costumes (see photos). In years past, some have 
assisted in younger students’ classrooms or run 
stations at the Children’s Hanukkah Party. 
Community service volunteer hours are available.  
 

mailto:rabbidavid@jewishduluth.org
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Believe it or not -- especially those of you who got 
called into my office on a regular basis -- I miss 
each of you. I relish your return, even if it’s just to 
attend a family member’s milestone or a holiday 
service.  
 
Current Teens, Please Note: There is another 
opportunity to return – DuSTY (Duluth-Superior 
Temple Youth) is restarting. Freya Thurmer, our 
new advisor, has reached out to your parents via e-
mail for a first meet-up over the summer. Please 
reach out to Freya back.   
 
Hmmm. Pizza night on Wednesdays would work for 
Hebrew School students and their teachers too. 
 
Andrea Buck 
Education Director 
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Get Out Your Walking Shoes and Get Your 

Groove On 

Time to gear up for spring weather – oh yes, it’s 
coming – and join the Temple Fundraising 
Committee for the first ever 0.5K walk & schmooze. 
You read that right - 0.5 kilometers. Put your hands 
up, let me hear you say: O – POINT – FIVE – K! 
The Temple Fundraising Committee is hosting a 
Walk Around the Block and Build Your Own Bloody 
Mary event on Sunday, June 4th, from 11:00 a.m. – 
12:30 p.m. at Temple Israel. What?! Have we lost 
our minds? No, not really – but being cooped up in 
this extra-long winter has inspired us to put 
together this Fundraising Event to 
support UPGRADING THE TEMPLE’S 
COMPUTERS and see everyone outside! See 
details below and click here to “register”  – which 
really means we know you can't wait to show up 
and we can count on your entry fee: Double Chai! 
For $36 we will be hosting a 4-block walk around 
Temple, bloody Mary drinks with all the fixins’, a 
bagel and schmear, music, and camaraderie. 

We’d love your pre-registration, but it’s not 
required. You’re welcome to register at the event. 
This is not complicated.  

Send your questions and comments to the 
Fundraising Committee Co-Chairs, Jack Seiler 
(218-269-0985) and Allyz Kramer Polacsek (218-
260-0826). Do you feel like helping out set-up or 
take-down the event? Give us a call. We’d love to 
have you join us. 

(And, if you’d like to run 5.0K instead of 0.5K, along 
with Rabbi David, please contact him to let him 

know of your interest. He would plan to meet with 
any folks interested in doing so one half-hour 
earlier, in the Temple parking lot at 10:30 a.m., to 
head out to the Lakewalk together.) 

 

 
Lev’s bar mitzvah project 

The MD Anderson Children’s Art Project 

I chose to raise money for the Children’s Art Project 
because I thought it was a good program and my 
grandma liked it. They “provide an outlet for young 
cancer patients to share their artistic talent, while 
offering an opportunity for others to support patient 
programs by purchasing merchandise inspired by 
patients’ artwork. Net proceeds from the sale of art-
inspired merchandise help to fund pediatric 
programs.” Donations can be made here: 
https://printshop.childrensart.org/collections/cards/pro
ducts/monetary-donation-1 
 
 

 
Throughout the past fifty years, we have tirelessly 
worked to provide shelter, support, and a renewed 
sense of hope for those experiencing 
homelessness, poverty, and hunger. As we come 
together to commemorate this milestone, we wish 
to express our gratitude for the unwavering 
dedication of Chum and its volunteers. This 
Thanksgiving Service will serve as a powerful 

https://forms.gle/meUCXcDBWEuMY1Cz5
https://printshop.childrensart.org/collections/cards/products/monetary-donation-1
https://printshop.childrensart.org/collections/cards/products/monetary-donation-1
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symbol of unity, compassion, and faith as we stand 
beside those in need. 
 
The service, which takes place at First United 
Methodist Church, 230 E Skyline Pkwy at 3:00 PM, 
will feature representatives from various faith 
traditions who will lead us in prayers, readings, and 
reflections centered around gratitude, compassion, 
and the importance of community support. An 
offering will be received for the work of Chum, 
particularly as we grow our human resource 
capacity to better serve the community in 
innovative and transformative ways.  
 

RSVP for 50th Service HERE 

 

 
 

We are ready to welcome you through our 
NEW FRONT DOORS! 

Please join us for a dedication and to install the 
new mezzuzah on Friday, June 23rd at 6:00pm. 
A special thank you to the MANY people it took to 

see this project to completion. 
 

 
Did you know the Friday night Oneg and Saturday 
Kiddush lunch can be sponsored? 
Did you know there are 2 ways to sponsor? You can 
make a donation ($50 for Oneg & $100 for Kiddush 
Lunch) OR you can bring in items (following our Kashrut 
policy). You can sponsor to HONOR someone or group, 
in REMEMBRANCE of someone, or JUST BECAUSE! 
You can get more details HERE. Contact Nicole in 
the Temple Israel Office to schedule your sponsorship 
today! 
 

 

The Temple Israel Library is very excited to 
announce our library catalog can now be searched 
on-line! It is a work in progress, if you are looking 

for something and don't see it, please call and 
leave a message for one of the Librarians. You will 

find a button on the right side bar of the Temple 
Israel website OR below ⬇. This button will find a 
home in TTW so you can get to the library catalog 

with ease! 
 

Temple Israel Library Search 

 
 

 
UPDATE YOUR INFO! 

Believe it or not, we are just a few weeks away 
from printing the annual Membership directory! 
NOW IS THE TIME to make sure we have your 
updated contact info! Moved? Changed emails? 
Ditched a landline? New cell number? Please 
contact Nicole at office@jewishduluth.org or 218-
724-8857 
 

Beginning Adult Hebrew 
Classes will resume in June on Saturdays at 

9:00am. Please contact Susan Rees for more 
information. 

 
Remember those in care facilities 

Carol Cohen, The Pines Three 
Paul King, St Ann's  

Rochelle Rubin, Benedictine Health Center 
Aaron Glazman, Edgewood Vista 

Harriet Pearlman, Bayshore Health Center  
Edward Shanblott, Benedictine – Marywood 

    Isabell Tusin - Superior Rehabilitation Center 
 

https://www.chumduluth.org/
https://staticapp.icpsc.com/icp/resources/mogile/812323/d303851a35d1d792ee6cab559e989613.pdf?f_type=file&f_name=8%20How%20to%20Sponsor%20an%20Oneg%20or%20Kiddush%20Lunch.pdf
mailto:office@jewishduluth.org
https://www.librarycat.org/lib/TempleIsraelDuluth
mailto:office@jewishduluth.org
tel:218-724-8857
tel:218-724-8857


Page 6 of 11 

 

 
On Wednesday, May 10th, this year’s confirmand 

Zach Wallerstein, along with his father Dan 
Wallerstein, joined Rabbi David in volunteering at 
the Steve O’Neil Apartments to help prepare their 

community garden. (Pictured in the group photo are 
Dan Wallerstein, Rabbi David Steinberg, CHUM 

Community Engagement Coordinator Nicole Smith, 
Zach Wallerstein and community volunteer Wynter 

Miller)  
 
 

THE HIGH HOLIDAYS WILL SOON BE HERE!  
(Rosh Hashanah begins on Friday evening 

September 15th) 
This is the time of year when Rabbi David and our 
Temple staff and lay leaders begin preparing for 
our High Holiday services. If you plan to attend in 

person (services will also still be accessible on 
Zoom) and would like to have an honor during any 

of the services (for example, doing an English 
reading or having a role in any of the Torah 

services), please feel free and encouraged to 
contact Rabbi David directly so that he can find a 

role for you. rabbidavid@jewishduluth.org 
 

 
JEWISH LIVES SERIES DINNER PROGRAMS AT 

TEMPLE ISRAEL 
Please join us for pizza and conversation for the 
final installment of our current series of programs 
based on selected volumes from the Yale 
University Press “Jewish Lives” series. The 
program can also be accessed on Zoom if you can’t 
attend in person. That link is available from the 
Temple Office (Please note: This is NOT the same 
as our Shabbat Services link)  

June 15 --- Julius Rosenwald: Repairing the 
World by Hasia R. Diner 

(More information about the Jewish Lives series at 
https://www.jewishlives.org/ ) 

Please RSVP for the June 15 event HERE or 
contact the Temple Israel office by email or phone. 

 

 
 

For 50+ years, feminist and trans, nonbinary, and 
genderqueer thinkers have unsettled one of the 
foundational beliefs of modern mainstream Western 
culture: that there exist two sexes, whose physical 
and psychological characteristics are obvious, 
knowable, and inherent in the body each person is 
born with. 
 
In this course, JWA asks: How was the prevailing 
gender binary constructed? How does it change our 
understanding of history to bring a Jewish, queer, 
and trans lens to historical sources? And how can 

mailto:rabbidavid@jewishduluth.org
mailto:office@jewishduluth.org
https://www.jewishlives.org/books/rosenwald
https://www.jewishlives.org/books/rosenwald
https://www.jewishlives.org/
https://forms.gle/6aSt1qjr1nTNDidL8
mailto:office@jewishduluth.org
tel:218-724-8857
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archives expand the current conversation about 
gender and Judaism? 
The course will take place on three consecutive 
Thursday evenings, 8 PM ET, from June 8 to 
June 22.  
 You can see more information here and 
register here.  

 
 

 
SUMMER JOBS AT URJ CAMP COLEMAN 
(Rabbi David’s cousin is the program director 
there) 
 Rabbi David’s cousin, Sarah Cotler, is the program 
director at URJ Camp Coleman in Georgia’s 
beautiful Blue Ridge Mountains. Here’s a great 
opportunity to work with some great people! 
 

 
 
 
 
Book club will be postponed 
to a later date. Next 
discussion will be THE 
PRISON MINYAN by 
Jonathan Stone  

 
Your Invitation to Sing in the Temple Choir for 

the 5784/2023 High Holidays 
New and returning singers are warmly invited to 
sing in Temple Israel’s High Holiday Choir. This 
year’s rehearsals are tentatively scheduled to begin 
in late July on Saturdays (other than August 19th) 
from 12:45 to 2:00 p.m. following the Temple’s 
weekly Shabbat Kiddush lunch (to which you are 
invited even if you didn’t attend services earlier in 
the morning). We may also add an occasional 
weekday afternoon rehearsal if needed. 
If you are interested in singing in the High Holiday 
Choir this year, please email Rabbi David 
rabbidavid@jewishduluth.org to let him know. If you 
sang in previous years, we hope you’ll come 
back! And if you haven’t been in the High Holiday 
Choir before and are interested in trying it out this 
year, we’d love to have you!  
The Choir participates in all of our Rosh Hashanah 
and Yom Kippur services. This year, those services 
take place as follows: 

• Erev Rosh Hashanah: Friday evening, 
9/15/23 

• First Morning of Rosh Hashanah: Saturday, 
9/16/23 

• Second Morning of Rosh Hashanah: 
Sunday, 9/17/23 

• Erev Yom Kippur (Kol Nidre): Sunday 
evening, 9/24/23 

• Yom Kippur day (morning and afternoon 
services): Monday, 9/25/23 

You are welcome to join us even if you think you 
may only be available to sing during some but not 
all of the above High Holiday services. 

 
 

ZOOM Shabbat Services 
Have you tried to join in Zoom Shabbat Services and 

found yourself with a poor quality and frustrating 
connection? We have been working diligently to improve 

your Zoom Services experience! We have worked out 
some quirks and invite you to give it a try again if you 
aren't able to join us in-person in the sanctuary. If you 

need the link or experience difficulties with Zoom, please 
contact the Temple Israel Office. 

 
 

https://jwa.org/events
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/nd83aWv/June2023OHC
mailto:rabbidavid@jewishduluth.org
mailto:office@jewishduluth.org
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Mark your calendar for Sunday afternoon, 
October 15th. The Programming and 

Fundraising Committees have teamed up to 
host Mr. Bill Hindin and his Great Jewish 

American Songbook – a musical performance 
and historical telling of great Jewish American 
singer songwriters that framed contemporary 

popular music culture in the 20th Century. 
Click HERE for more information. More details 
to come over the summer. For now, save the 

date! Contact Alexis Pogorelskin or Allyz 
Kramer Polacsek with questions. Our phone 

numbers and e-mail addresses are in the 
Temple Directory.  

 

 
Get started with the aleph-bet! 

Classes starting in June: Register HERE 

Familiarity with Hebrew can be a key to feeling at home 
in the Jewish community. Learn the shapes and 
sounds of the Hebrew alphabet, with a warm and 
supportive educator to guide you and a group of 
classmates for practicing together. Recognize and 

understand common Hebrew words and phrases that 
are often heard in Reform congregations and in Jewish 
prayer. Perfect for Introduction to Judaism alumni and 
other adults, this course assumes no prior Hebrew 
experience. 

This course has been developed specifically for online 
learning, and is taught by experienced educators. Live 
sessions meet weekly over video conferencing. 
Participants are given access to online course 
materials and a link to purchase workbook. 

Tuition: $225 

Scholarship assistance is available for Temple Israel 
members 

 
TEMPLE ISRAEL COVID-19 PROTOCOLS 

(revised March 10, 2022) 
• Anyone AGE 5 OR OVER must be fully 

vaccinated. 
• Anyone AGE 12 OR OVER must have a 

booster when eligible to be considered fully 
vaccinated. 

• Mask wearing is OPTIONAL. 
• Six feet of social distancing is recommended, 

except for households and “pods” of fully 
vaccinated persons. 

• Services are simulcast on Zoom, there will be no 
screen sharing of the prayer book. However, 
members may borrow or purchase prayer books 
and links for free downloads on your own 
personal devices can be found in our weekly 
“TTW” (“Temple This Week”) email updates or 
by contacting the Temple office.  

• Please be sure to check the health screening 
questionnaire posted at the building entrance. 
All attendees are required to review the 
questions and, if the answer to any question is 
“yes,” should leave the building. We rely on 
attendees to individually review the questions 
and to be honest in their answers. 

• We are maximizing efforts to maintain good air 
quality and recommend everyone get 
vaccinated. 

 
Siddur at home 
Unless otherwise indicated, all our worship services are 
held in person and simulcast on Zoom. However, the 
siddurim (prayerbooks) are not screen-shared. Temple 
members may borrow copies of the siddurim that we use 
at Temple for your home use. Please contact the Temple 
office if you wish to do so. The Temple Israel office can 
be reached at 218-724-8857 or office@jewishduluth.org 
 
If you wish to view online versions of the various 
siddurim on a separate device while “Zooming” into 
Shabbat services, here are the links that will enable you 
to do so: 

https://whindin.wixsite.com/wham
https://reformjudaism.org/learning/judaism-classes/Learn-to-read-hebrew
mailto:office@jewishduluth.org
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• For Saturday morning services: HERE 
• For Friday evening services (other than family 

shabbat services): HERE and then click on the 
cover of the first book listed on that page (i.e., 
the Shabbat only version) 

• For the monthly “Family Service” (first Friday of 
each month): Click HERE 

If you would like to purchase your own copies of the 
various siddurim, here are the links that will enable you 
to do so: 

For Saturday morning services: Click HERE 
For Friday evening services (other than family shabbat 
services): Click HERE 
The siddur for the monthly “Family Service” (first Friday 
of each month) is out of print but some used copies for 
sale might be available at these links: 

• Version with transliteration: HERE 
• Version without transliteration: HERE

Mazel Tov 
 
 
 

Todah Rabbah 
 
 
 

Please send your submissions to the Mazel Tov or 
Todah Rabbah sections to admin@jewishduluth.org 

 
 

Schedule of Shabbat Services and Torah Portions 
June 2 & 3 - 6:00pm & 10:00am in-person & simulcast via 
Zoom - Beha’alotekha (Numbers 8:1-12:16) Bar Mitzvah of 

Lev Frank 

June 9 & 10 - 6:00pm & 10:00am in-person & simulcast 
via Zoom - Sh'lach (Numbers 13:1-15:41) 

June 16 & 17 - 6:00pm & 10:00am in-
person & simulcast via Zoom - Korach 

(Numbers 16:1-18:32) 

June 23 & 24 - 6:00pm & 10:00am in-
person & simulcast via Zoom - 
Chukkat (Numbers 19:1-22:1) 

June 30 & July 1 - 6:00pm & 10:00am 
in-person & simulcast via Zoom - 

Balak (Numbers 22:22-25:9) 
 

 

https://www.reconstructingjudaism.org/sites/default/files/kh/kh-shabbat-hagim.pdf
https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/resources-repaginated/
https://www.reconstructingjudaism.org/sites/default/files/transliterated_final.pdf
https://stores.jewishreconbooks.org/shabbat-and-holidays-shabbat-vehagim/
https://www.ccarpress.org/shopping_product_detail.asp?pid=50201
https://www.amazon.com/Siddur-Kol-Hanoar-Children-Shabbat/dp/0935457518
https://www.amazon.com/Siddur-Kol-Hanoar-Voice-Children/dp/0935457526
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Donations 

04/22/23 – 05/26/23 
Beautification Fund 
Jack Shapiro In memory of Cara Seiler 
Cemetery Fund 
Lyle & Lynn Bergal In memory of Harry Bergal  
Lyle & Lynn Bergal In memory of Alex Bergal 
Richard & Diane Gould In memory of Donald 
Freimuth 
Allan Apter In memory of Abe & Minnie Apter 
Chris Crocket Music Fund 
Jack Shapiro In memory of Marcia Levison 
Endowment Fund   
Judy Gordon In memory of Gary Gordon 
Jack & Cindy Seiler In memory of Bessie Hyman 
General Fund 
Anonymous 
Allyz Kramer Polacsek In honor of the Security 
Committee 
Shirley Witkin In memory of Harold Witkin 
Diane & Doug Felde-Fink 
Toby Sillanpa 
Marin Molander 
Marin Christensen 
Tracy & Chuck Goman In memory of Barb Russ 
Lyle & Lynn Bergal 
Carol & Mark Weitz In memory of Susan Brown 
Jack & Cindy Seiler In memory of Susan Brown 
Steve Davis  In memory of Ardella Davis 
Steve Davis  In memory of Harry Davis 
Caril & Mark Weitz In honor of Sheryl Grana & 
Gayle Held 
Carol & Mark Weitz  In honor of Hallie Davis’s 
engagement 
Harry Glazman Kiddush Fund  
Mah Jongg Group 
Danny & Angie Frank In memory of Judy Frank 

Hebrew School 
Jane Astren In memory of Julius Horwitz 
Marko Retirement 
David & Katherine Siegler In memory of Jerome 
Siegler 
David & Katherine Siegler In memory of Paula 
Sleeth 
Dale & Roberta Taran  In memory of Eva 
Taran 
Lloyd Orensten  In memory of 
Sherman Orensten 
Jack Shapiro In memory of Dorothy Slonim 
Memorial Fund 
Prayer Book Fund 
Joan Bischoff In memory of Morris Feldman 
Rabbi Professional Development 
Jack Shapiro In memory of George Berman 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Barbara Brody  In memory of Harold Brody 
Pam & Tom Griggs In memory of John Eddins 
Jan & Jay Aldridge In memory of Ruth Love 
Debbie Freedman & Peter Wodrich 
Robert & Carrie Greenberg In memory of David 
Greenberg 
Religious School 
Barbara Brody  In memory of Harold Brody 
Allyz Kramer Polacsek In memory of Ernest Kramer 
Religious School Endowment 
Lloyd Orensten  In memory of 
Sherman Orensten 
Youth Fund 
Jack Shapiro In memory of Charles Oreckovsky 
Jack Shapiro In memory of Ben Gurovitsch 
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